EXTRACT FROM THE DRAFT MINUTES OF THE
RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

5th September 2012

12.RD.15
TENANCY POLICY AND TENANCY STRATEGY (A2)

Members received a report which asked them to note and comment on the Council’s draft Tenancy Strategy, which set out the Council’s vision for the letting of social housing across the Borough. The report also asked members to note and comment on the draft Tenancy Policy, which sets out the Council’s approach to flexible tenure within its own housing stock. 

It was noted that the Localism Act 2011 placed a new duty on local housing authorities to prepare and publish a Tenancy Strategy and also introduced radical reform to social housing tenure. To comply with this legislation, local authorities had until January 2013 to publish Tenancy Strategies.

Members also received details of the key features and the guiding principles in the development of the Council’s Tenancy Strategy and Tenancy Policy documents and a further document was issued that summarised the content of the Policy. Members also noted that the Council’s Tenants Forum had been consulted in relation to the issue, and feedback had been used to inform the final draft of both documents. Additionally, workshops had been held with housing associations and neighbouring local authorities alongside the public consultation. Members noted that the documents would be considered in due course by the Council’s Executive and also the full Council meeting. 

Members were generally supportive of the content of the documents but requested that there was an amendment relating to the tenancy type for households with a disabled person that allowed for the tenancy to be renewed automatically while circumstances remain the same for the disabled person.

In their consideration of the item members were appraised of the following points:

· There were other sanctions available for dealing with anti-social behaviour by tenants that could be implemented as well as reducing the term of the tenancy agreement

· Other neighbouring local authorities had similar content in their policies thus diminishing the potential for prospective tenants seeking a preferred local authority area for their tenancy

· The needs of carers of disabled tenants should be taken into account when there were changes to such tenancies

· The frequency of Neighbourhood Manager visits were monitored 

· The impact of the new discounts on the Right to Buy Scheme had been minimal with only a slight increase in completions so far

· The policy for dealing with council properties where a business was being run that impacted on the locality, was outlined

· The impact on Council Tax collection rates potentially caused by single tenant households was insubstantial as the estimated collection rate was modelled on the number and type of housing in the Borough

RESOLVED  that 
the Committee’s comments on the Tenancy Strategy and Tenancy Policy as detailed above be passed on to the Council’s Executive.

